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DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

+ + + + +

ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD

+ + + + +

ROLL CALL HEARING

+ + + + +

þ----------------------------»

IN THE MATTER OF:            :

                             :

SAMI RESTAURANT, LLC         :

t/a BISTRO 18                :

2420-2422 18th Street NW     :

License #ABRA-086876         :

Class CR New Substantial Chg.:

Case #12-PRO-00019           : 

þ----------------------------¼

            MONDAY, April 2, 2012

                  + + + + +

           The Alcoholic Beverage Control

Board met in Alcoholic Beverage Control

Hearing Room, 2000 14th Street, N.W., Suite

400S Washington, D.C., Ms. La Verne

Fletcher, Agent, presiding.
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1             P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2                                   10:05 a.m.

3            AGENT FLETCHER:  Would the parties

4 in the matter of Sami Restaurant, LLC --

5 excuse me -- excuse me, please.  Would the

6 parties in the matter of Sami Restaurant, LLC,

7 trading as BISTRO 18, please come forward? 

8 I'm calling the cases out of order because

9 this case can be quickly disposed of.  Thank

10 you.  This is Case Number 12-PRO-00019.  This

11 Sami Restaurant LLC, trading as BISTRO 18,

12 2420-2422 18th Street, NW, License Number

13 ABRA-086876, Retailer Class CR, Substantial

14 Change -- entertainment endorsement for

15 dancing and cover charge.  The protest issues

16 are adverse impact on peace, order, and quiet.

17            My name is La Verne Fletcher, and

18 I will be conducting the Roll Call Hearing as

19 the Board's Agent pursuant to D.C. Official

20 Code 1601.2.  Introductions, beginning with

21 the Applicant, please?

22            MR. GHULAIS: Yes.  My name is Sami
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1 Ghulais.  I'm the owner of BISTRO 18.

2            AGENT FLETCHER:  And would you

3 please spell your name for the court reporter?

4            MR. GHULAIS:  I would like, if I

5 could --

6            AGENT FLETCHER:  If you would

7 spell your name for the court reporter?

8            MR. GHULAIS:  I'm going to spell

9 it.  S-A-M-I  G-H-U-L-A-I-S.

10            AGENT FLETCHER:  Thank you.  And

11 your name, sir?

12            MR. McKIE:  Lenox McKie.  I'm the

13 manager for Entertainment.

14            AGENT FLETCHER:  Thank you.  And

15 could you spell your name, please?

16            MR. McKIE:  L-E-N-O-X.

17            AGENT FLETCHER:  I'm sorry.  What

18 was that again?

19            MR. McKIE:  L-E-N-O-X M-C-K-I-E.

20            AGENT FLETCHER:  Yes.  What's the

21 last name again?

22            MR. McKIE:  M-C-K-I-E.
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1            AGENT FLETCHER:  Oh, M as in man?

2            MR. McKIE:  Yes.  Small C, big K,

3 I-E.

4            AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  I'm going

5 to try this one more time.  You're talking

6 faster than I'm writing.

7            MR. McKIE:  Okay.

8            AGENT FLETCHER:  I'm sorry.  M --

9 what's the second letter?

10            MR. McKIE:  C.

11            AGENT FLETCHER:  Yes?

12            MR. McKIE:  K.

13            AGENT FLETCHER:  Yes.

14            MR. McKIE:  I.

15            AGENT FLETCHER:  Yes.

16            MR. McKIE:  E.

17            AGENT FLETCHER:  Thank you.

18            MR. McKIE:  You're welcome.

19            AGENT FLETCHER:  And Mr. Ghulais,

20 you were saying something a moment ago?

21            MR. GHULAIS:  Yes, I would like,

22 because if something -- emergency come to me
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1 and would like to come with my lawyer, if I

2 could like have another appointment, if there

3 is a possibility for that.

4            AGENT FLETCHER:  I -- for the

5 purpose of Roll Call, we're just going to

6 determine who the protestants are.  There

7 aren't going to be any decisions made related

8 to the merits of the claim today.

9            MR. GHULAIS:  Yes?

10            AGENT FLETCHER:  You'll just go

11 away knowing who the protestants are.  So

12 there won't be any decisions made related to

13 the application itself.  We'll just determine

14 who the parties are to the protest.  But I

15 have to say, if you -- I don't -- you're

16 saying that you have a problem with just

17 knowing who the protestants are today?

18            MR. McKIE:  No. No.  He said that

19 his lawyer had an emergency so he couldn't

20 make it this morning.

21            AGENT FLETCHER:  Oh, that's okay. 

22 I just wanted to make sure that you're saying
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1 that you're okay with us determining who the

2 parties are to the protest today.  That's all

3 that we'll be doing today.

4            MR. McKIE:  Okay.

5            AGENT FLETCHER:  Is that okay?

6            MR. GHULAIS:  That's why I want to

7 get my lawyer because it's not okay for me,

8 actually.

9            AGENT FLETCHER:  Well, you're

10 going to have to know who the protestants are,

11 whether your lawyer is present or not.  The

12 Board has to know who the protestants are in

13 this case.

14            MR. GHULAIS:  Okay.

15            AGENT FLETCHER:  That's all we're

16 going determine today.  

17            MR. GHULAIS:  Okay.

18            AGENT FLETCHER:  No decisions are

19 going to be made, whatsoever, except you'll

20 get to know who the protestants are; we'll get

21 to know.  If you're not comfortable knowing

22 who they are today, then you can let me know
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1 that.  Would that be okay?

2            MR. GHULAIS:  If it's just to --

3 yes.

4            AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  Thank you. 

5 And Mr. Ghulais and Mr. McKie, would you

6 please write your daytime telephone number and

7 e-mail address on that sheet?

8            MR. GHULAIS:  Okay.  All right.

9            AGENT FLETCHER:  Thank you, very

10 much.

11            MR. GHULAIS:  You're welcome.

12            AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  And

13 present on behalf of the Protestants?

14            MS. MILLER:  Hi.  I'm Adian

15 Miller, that's A-D-I-A-N  Miller, I'm for ANC

16 1C.

17            AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  And Ms.

18 Miller, are you a Commissioner?

19            MS. MILLER:  I am.  I'm for Single

20 Member District 1C-05.

21            AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  And do you

22 have a letter designative you as its
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1 representative?

2            MS. MILLER:  No.  I know that we

3 already submitted a letter before.

4            AGENT FLETCHER:  Yes.  That's

5 fine. I just need to ask, for the record.

6            MS. MILLER:  Okay.  Well then,

7 yes.

8            AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  Thank you,

9 very much.  And from the Kalorama Citizens

10 Association?

11            MR. JAMES:  Yes.  Dennis James,

12 representing Kalorama Citizens Association.

13            AGENT FLETCHER:  Thank you, Mr.

14 James, and would you spell your name for the

15 reporter?

16            MR. JAMES:  D-E-N-N-I-S J-A-M-E-S.

17            AGENT FLETCHER:  Thank you.  There

18 are two protestants in this case, the Kalorama

19 Citizens Association and Advisory Neighborhood

20 Commission 1C.  The Kalorama Citizens

21 Association is granted standing as a

22 Protestant.  ANC-1C is not granted standing as
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1 a Protestant today, Ms. Miller.  The reason is

2 because we received the resolution from ANC-1C

3 to file a protest, but the resolution is

4 unsigned.

5            MS. MILLER:  Okay.

6            AGENT FLETCHER:  And so what you

7 will need to do is to submit, if you would

8 like to, to submit a request seeking

9 reinstatement of the protest, making that

10 submission to the ABC Board, asking them to

11 grant reinstatement of the protest.   But it's

12 not being granted standing today because we

13 received the petition from Olivier Kamanda. 

14 That's spelled O-L-I-V-I-E-R, Kamanda,

15 K-A-M-A-N-D-A.  We received the resolution

16 from Mr. Kamanda, but he didn't sign it.

17            MS. MILLER:  Okay.  

18            AGENT FLETCHER:  And a protest has

19 to be signed.

20            MS. MILLER:  Okay.  All right.

21            AGENT FLETCHER:  And so we have

22 one Protestant, the Kalorama Citizen's
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1 Association.  Mr. Ghulais, do you have any

2 questions about that?  There's one Protestant

3 granted standing today.  As of today, there is

4 one Protestant in this matter.  ANC-1C has the

5 ability to seek reinstatement of its protest. 

6 But, as of today, there is no protest filed by

7 ANC-C1.

8            MR. GHULAIS:  I understand.

9            AGENT FLETCHER:  Exactly.   And

10 Ms. Miller, if you decide to seek

11 reinstatement, if you could forward a copy of

12 that request to Mr. Ghulais, as well?  If you

13 cold provide Ms. Miller with your contact

14 information, she can provide you with a copy

15 so that you'll know if she seeks

16 reinstatement.  And if ANC-1C does seek

17 reinstatement, you will have an opportunity to

18 respond to their request for reinstatement.

19            MR. GHULAIS:  Okay.

20            AGENT FLETCHER:  We need to set a

21 date for a Status Hearing, a Protest Hearing,

22 and a mediation.  And Mr. Ghulais, I'm just
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1 going to give you the dates for these upcoming

2 events, and you can provide them to your

3 lawyer.  And he can come with you to any of

4 them or on your behalf.  But this is just

5 what's happening next.

6            MR. GHULAIS:  Thank you.

7            AGENT FLETCHER:  I'm going to give

8 you the date for the Status Hearing, Protest

9 Hearing, and the mediation first.  The date

10 for the Status Hearing is May 2, 2012, at 9:30

11 a.m.  That's the Status Hearing.  And that

12 Status Hearing is before the ABC Board.  The

13 purpose of it is to report to the Board the

14 status of the case.  At that point, you will

15 be reporting whether or not you've

16 participated in mediation and the outcome of

17 it.  So that's what the Status Hearing is.  So

18 the Status Hearing is set for May 2, 2012, at

19 9:30.  The Protest Hearing is set for June 13,

20 2012, at 4:00 -- 4:00 p.m.  If the matter is

21 not resolved in mediation, the matter goes

22 forward for a Protest Hearing, which is a
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1 hearing before the ABC Board.  I'll give you

2 the date for the mediation, which has to take

3 place prior to the Status Hearing.  I'm going

4 to run some dates by you, and you can tell me

5 what dates are good for you.

6            MR. GHULAIS:  Thank you.

7            AGENT FLETCHER:  Any question, Mr.

8 Ghulais, so far?

9            MR. GHULAIS:  Thank you.

10            AGENT FLETCHER:  Mr. McKie, any

11 questions?

12            MR. McKIE:  No.  No.

13            AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  Okay.  So

14 you're Status Hearing is May 2. The mediation

15 has to take place before May 2.  So let me

16 give you some dates.  

17            MR. JAMES:  Ms. Fletcher, may I

18 make a suggestion?

19            AGENT FLETCHER:  Yes.

20            MR. JAMES:  Based on ANC-1C's

21 probable attempt to get reinstated, and the

22 time that that would take, I believe that
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1 there will be a letter issued by the --

2            AGENT FLETCHER:  Yes.

3            MR. JAMES:  -- and they will have

4 to respond and so forth?

5            AGENT FLETCHER:  Exactly.

6            MR. JAMES:  It makes sense to at

7 least allow some time for that, before setting

8 a Status Hearing. 

9            AGENT FLETCHER:  Yes.

10            MR. JAMES:  Is that a normal?

11            AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  Yes.  We

12 can do that.  Would that be okay with you, Mr.

13 Ghulais?

14            MR. GHULAIS:  Yes.  Yes.

15            AGENT FLETCHER:  So that if ANC-1C

16 is granted standing --

17            MR. GHULAIS:  Yes, Your Honor.

18            AGENT FLETCHER:  -- we can get it

19 all done at one time.  So the Status Hearing

20 is May 2.  So let me move to the very end of

21 April.

22            MR. GHULAIS:  April.
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1            AGENT FLETCHER:  We can have the

2 mediation on April 27,  April 29, or May 1.

3 That's the day before the Status Hearing.  But

4 those are the closest dates to the Status

5 Hearing.

6            MR. GHULAIS:  April the 29th, if

7 possible.

8            AGENT FLETCHER:  What time?

9            MR. GHULAIS:  April the 29th.

10            AGENT FLETCHER:  Is that good for

11 you, Mr. James?  April the 29th?

12            MR. JAMES:  I see that as a

13 Sunday.

14            AGENT FLETCHER:  Is that a Sunday?

15            MR. GHULAIS:  Sunday?  Well, let's

16 move it to --

17            AGENT FLETCHER:  I'm sorry.  I

18 should have said the 27th.

19            MR. GHULAIS:  -- the 27th.

20            AGENT FLETCHER:  If I said the

21 29th, I meant the 27th.

22            MR. GHULAIS:  27?  Okay.  
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1            MR. JAMES:  I wonder if my

2 previous suggestion would -- if those things

3 occurred, if the reinstatement and the Board

4 deciding, was that also a chance that might

5 change the status date?

6            AGENT FLETCHER:  I don't know if

7 the Board -- I'm not involved in scheduling. 

8 It could.  I don't actually know, Mr. James.

9            MR. JAMES:  Because that doesn't

10 leave us much time, you know, if we are

11 engaged in mediation --

12            AGENT FLETCHER:  I know.

13            MR. JAMES:  -- that might be

14 successful.  

15            AGENT FLETCHER:  Exactly.  But,

16 for the purpose of Roll Call, I have to deal

17 with the dates I've been given.

18            MR. JAMES:  Okay.

19            AGENT FLETCHER:  But if the date

20 needs to be changed, Mr. James, you can always

21 petition the Board to change the Status

22 Hearing date.



202-234-4433
Neal R. Gross & Co., Inc.

Page 16

1            MR. JAMES:  Sure.  Fine.  Okay.

2            AGENT FLETCHER:  The -- so, do you

3 want to try for the 27th, just in case

4 everything lines up in terms of time?

5            MR. JAMES:  Yes. That's fine with

6 me.

7            MR. GHULAIS:  I'm fine with that.

8            AGENT FLETCHER:  Any particular

9 time?  9:00 a.m., 10;00 a.m., 11:00 a.m.?

10            MR. JAMES:   11:00 a.m. would be

11 all right with me.  Something not too early.

12            AGENT FLETCHER:  Does that work

13 for you, Mr. Ghulais?

14            MR. GHULAIS:  Yes.  Afternoon is 

15 -- well, after 11:00 a.m. is good.

16            AGENT FLETCHER:  Will 11:00 a.m.

17 work?

18            MR. GHULAIS:  Yes.  11:00 a.m. --

19 11:00 a.m. is good.

20            AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  So

21 mediation is set for Friday, April 27, at

22 11:00 a.m.  The mediation will take place
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1 here. My card is on the table if you need to

2 contact me beyond today.  Mr. Ghulais, this is

3 basically for you because I haven't seen you

4 here before.  I serve as the Board's mediator. 

5 If you have any questions about mediation, you

6 can call me.  That's my card.

7            MR. GHULAIS:  Thank you.

8            AGENT FLETCHER:  On the table. 

9            MR. GHULAIS:  Okay.

10            AGENT FLETCHER:  Otherwise, I'll

11 just see you on the 27th at 11:00 a.m.  Ms.

12 Miller, did you put your e-mail address on

13 that sheet, as well?

14            MS. MILLER:  I did, ma'am.

15            AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.

16            MR. JAMES:  Can I just -- to

17 follow up, is that -- does that allow enough

18 time for the mediation -- the question of

19 reinstatement to be totally resolved -- this

20 period of time?

21            AGENT FLETCHER:  Well, if the ANC

22 seeks reinstatement today --
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1            MS. MILLER:  Which I --

2            AGENT FLETCHER:  -- if you do it

3 today --

4            MS. MILLER:  I believe we would be

5 doing that today.

6            AGENT FLETCHER:  -- you have ten

7 days to seek reinstatement.  Mr. James, I

8 understand your question.  An order has to be

9 issued, dismissing ANC=1C as a Protestant. 

10 Under normal circumstances, that order will be

11 signed by the Board this coming Wednesday.

12            MS. MILLER:  Okay.

13            AGENT FLETCHER:  That's under

14 normal circumstances.  I don't manage the

15 Board's agenda.  But if we assume for a moment

16 that that order will go on the Board's agenda

17 this coming Wednesday, you'll have ten days

18 from Wednesday or maybe Thursday to seek

19 reinstatement.

20            MR. JAMES:  It should like to

21 would be resolved, unless there is --

22            MS. MILLER:  I know we're looking
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1 at almost a month away.

2            MR. JAMES:  Okay.

3            MS. MILLER:  So I think we will

4 get that to you.

5            AGENT FLETCHER:  Yes.  And if the

6 Status date needs to change, you can always

7 petition the ABC Board to change the Status

8 date.

9            MS. MILLER:  Okay.  Great.

10            AGENT FLETCHER:  They'll let you

11 know if that will be okay.  Mr. Ghulais, do

12 you have any questions at all?

13            MR. GHULAIS:  No.  Thank you.

14            AGENT FLETCHER:  Mr. Mckie?

15            MR. McKIE:  No.  Thanks.

16            AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  Then the

17 Roll Call Hearing is concluded.  Thank you.

18            MR. McKIE:  All right.  Thank you. 

19 Have a nice day.

20            AGENT FLETCHER:  You too.

21            (Whereupon, the Roll Call Hearing

22 was concluded at 10:18 a.m.)
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